
VIA EMAIL 

January 19, 2024 

, 
  Assistant Division Director (Audit) 
Medicaid Fraud Division 
New Jersey Office of the State Comptroller 
Trenton, NJ  08625-0025 

Re:  Star Laboratory Corporation – Response to Summary of Findings 

Dear Mr. : 

We represent Star Laboratory Corporation (“Star Lab”).  Please allow this letter and 
attachments to serve as Star Lab’s response to the summary of findings report, dated November 
21, 2023, issued by the New Jersey Office of the State Comptroller, Medicaid Fraud Division 
(“OSC”).  The report alleges that Star Lab lacked sufficient documentation to support its claims 
for drug test reimbursement such that the OSC seeks an extrapolated overpayment in the amount 
of $3,332,626.  For at least the following three reasons, the OSC’s findings, and extrapolated and 
demanded overpayment, are erroneous. 

First, the OSC’s primary allegation is that Star Lab failed to ensure that drug test requisition 
forms were signed by the ordering practitioner.  We disagree.  Drug tests were indeed requested 
and signed by Dr. , the medical director for , an 
outpatient substance use disorder treatment facility.  During the audit period prior to March 2020, 
there was no software interface between Star Lab’s Labgen LIS and ’s 
Methasoft EMR system to allow for electronic requisitions, processing, and test results. 
Accordingly, Dr.  ordered drug tests by using a paper requisition form.  To order the 
drug tests and link it and the subsequent test results to the applicable patient’s substance use 
disorder treatment records, Dr.  printed an electronic label generated from 

’s Methasoft EMR system.  The printed label was affixed to the paper requisition form 
and evidenced Dr. ’s intent and request for the applicable drug tests.  See Exhibit A. 
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